
Mendocino County

Legislation Details (With Text)

File #:  Version: 119-1028 Name:

Status:Type: Approval Agenda Ready

File created: In control:10/28/2019 Executive Office

On agenda: Final action:11/5/2019

Title: Discussion and Possible Action Including an Update Regarding the County’s Response to the October
9, 23, 26, and 29, 2019 Public Safety Power Shut Off Events and Approval of Transmission of Letter
to Pacific Gas and Electric
(Sponsor: Executive Office)

Sponsors:

Indexes:

Code sections:

Attachments: 1. PGE Letter 11.5.19

Action ByDate Action ResultVer.
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To:  Board of Supervisors

From: Executive Office

Meeting Date: November 5, 2019

Department Contact: Carmel Angelo Phone: 463-4441

Department Contact: Sarah Dukett Phone: 463-4441

Item Type:   Regular Agenda Time Allocated for Item: 15 min

Agenda Title:
Discussion and Possible Action Including an Update Regarding the County’s Response to the October 9, 23,
26, and 29, 2019 Public Safety Power Shut Off Events and Approval of Transmission of Letter to Pacific Gas
and Electric
(Sponsor: Executive Office)

Recommended Action/Motion:
Accept update regarding the County’s response to the October 9, 23, 26, and 29, 2019 public safety shut off
events; approve transmission of letter to Pacific Gas and Electric; and authorize Chair to sign same.

Previous Board/Board Committee Actions:
On July 9, 2019 and August 27, 2019, the Board of Supervisors received presentations from PG&E on Public
Safety Power Shut Off (PSPS). On August 6, 2019, the Board of Supervisors approved transmission of a letter
to PG&E regarding PSPS. On August 20, 2019, the Board of Supervisors received a presentation from the
California Public Utility Commission (CPUC) regarding PSPS. Additionally, staff provided regular reports
regarding PSPS to the Board of Supervisors throughout the months of July through September, 2019.
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File #: 19-1028, Version: 1

Summary of Request:
The County of Mendocino experienced multiple public safety power shut off (PSPS) events over the past three
weeks. These events were very dynamic, and the County was dependent on PG&E to provide accurate, updated
information that can be shared with the public. During the October 26 and 29 event PG&E failed to provide
accurate and timely information to the county on the county-wide outages. CEO Carmel Angelo will debrief the
Board on the issues the County faced during all three events. In addition, CEO Angelo is requesting the Board
approve a complaint letter to PG&E detailing problems in Mendocino County resulting from the PSPS.

Alternative Action/Motion:
Do not accept presentation.

Supervisorial District: All

vote requirement: Majority

Supplemental Information Available Online At: N/A

Fiscal Details:

source of funding: N/A budgeted in current f/y: N/A

current f/y cost: N/A if no, please describe:

annual recurring cost: N/A revenue agreement: N/A

budget clarification: N/A

 Agreement/Resolution/Ordinance Approved by County Counsel: N/A

CEO Liaison: Darcie Antle, Deputy CEO

CEO Review: Yes

CEO Comments:

FOR COB USE ONLY
Executed By: Lindsey Dunham, Deputy Clerk I Final Status:Approved with Direction

Date: November 6, 2019
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